
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
Ameren Missouri’s Electric Service Tariffs  ) File No. ER-2020-0147  
Adjustment Relating to MEEIA Rider EEIC ) Tracking No.: YE-2020-0090 
 

ORDER SETTING TIME FOR RESPONSES 
 
Issue Date: December 23, 2019 Effective Date: December 23, 2019 

The Staff of the Commission filed its recommendation regarding its examination 

and analysis of Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri’s tariff filing intended to 

adjust its Energy Efficiency Investment Charge (EEIC).  In its recommendation, Staff 

proposed different adjustments to become effective on or after February 1, 2020.  These 

adjustments concern an issue that has not previously been addressed in these types of 

cases – a rebasing adjustment.  Staff stated that it and Ameren Missouri are continuing 

discussions on these matters. The Commission will direct responses to Staff’s 

recommendation as set out below. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri shall file a response to the 

Staff recommendation no later than January 6, 2020. 

2. Any other party wishing to file a response to Staff’s recommendation shall 

do so no later than January 6, 2020. 

3. This order shall be effective when issued. 

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 
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Nancy Dippell, Senior Regulatory Law  
Judge, by delegation of authority pursuant  
to Section 386.240, RSMo 2016. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 23rd day of December, 2019. 


